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Abstract

This study ascertained the influence of work motivation, 

values orientation, and empowerment on the administrators' 

performance. Conducted in November 2000, this descriptive- 
correlational research involved as participants the 101 
randomly selected administrators in private educational 
institutions in Iloilo City. Four published standardized 
instruments were used to gather the data— the Steers and 
Braunstein's Work Motivation Questionnaire (1976, in 
Robbins, 1993); Rokeach's Values Survey (1973); Kolb,
Osland, and Rubins' Empowerment Opportunities Questionnaire 
(1995); and the UPLB's Rating Scale for Higher Education 
Administrators (Abies, 1996). Statistics used were the 
means and standard deviations, the t-test for independent 

samples, the One-Way Analysis of Variance, the Pearson's r, 

and the Stepwise Multiple Regression Analysis. Significance 
level for inferential tests was set at .05. Study results 

revealed that the administrators had "achievement" as their
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dominant work motivation, "personal-competence" as their 

values orientation, "high" level of empowerment, and "very 
satisfactory" administrative performance. The 
administrators differed significantly in their work 
motivation when grouped as to faculty size and academic 

rank; values orientation when grouped as to school type and 
accreditation status; empowerment when grouped as to age, 
specialization, number of dependents, school type, academic 
rank, and accreditation status; and administrative 
performance when grouped as to number of dependents and 

academic rank. Teaching experience and faculty size were 

significant predictors of the administrators' work 
motivation; school type for their values orientation; age, 
number of dependents, and administrative experience for 
their empowerment; and educational attainment and number of 
dependents for their administrative performance.
The administrators' empowerment and performance were 
positively and significantly correlated.
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